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Board of Directors Advisory Meeting
July 11, 2020
9:00 am

Meeting open to membership & available by teleconference
Board Members Present:

Greg Lohman – Advisory Liaison
Kimberly Clark – Secretary

Deborah Ferrandino

Meeting called to order – Greg Lohman
· Pledge of Allegiance
Committee Chair reports:

     Social Committee Report – Kathy Moore

· Limited Activity since April 1, 2020 (start of fiscal year) due to COVID-19 virus

· Memorial Day – No activities

· Bingo:

· Started back on June 17th with social distancing.
· Paper Bingo cards are being used. 
· Sanitizing measures are being completed with tables and chairs. 

· July 4, 2020:

· Limited capacity of 100 at the pool due to COVID-19 restrictions. 
· Motorcycle ride.
· Golf Cart Parade.
· Presentation of the Flag to honor “The Veterans”.

· Piñata for kids.
· Southern Tradition – cancelled due to illness of a band member.
· August/ September Labor Day:

· Activities undetermined at present due to COVID-19 requirements & restrictions for remaining of 2020.

     Communications/Marketing Committee Report – Beth Patterson

· Communications:
· FWH Welcome Book updated for new property owners.

· Working with AppNet (new website contractor) supplying information for draft. Draft to be presented at a future advisory meeting and board meeting to share and get feedback on new look and content of new website.
· Association updates are trying to be communicated out every 2 weeks. Committee is asking membership if things anyone would like to see in the update to please let the office know. 

· Committee working with Greg Sheperd and Belinda Belvin on a presentation for Town Hall that is schedule for July 24, 2020 @ 7pm.
· Marketing:

· Working on advertising and placing photos in:

· Lakehouse.com - https://www.lakehouse.com/
· RVParkstore.com - https://www.rvparkstore.com/
· RVProperty.com - https://www.rvproperty.com/
· Intent to provide a budget to the board for marketing activities.
· FWH Realtor, Susan, meeting with a couple of builders to ascertain their interest in coming into FWH. 

· Following up with Green River Log Cabins to see if they still have interest to coming into FWH. 

· Working with Oconee County Code Enforcement with properties on Blackjack and Little Choestoea which are the main roads into FWH. Committee has been successful on getting (2) large properties cleaned up with unlicensed vehicles and trash. Working presently to get forms completed on (2) other properties to get cleaned up.

· Working to add Disc Golf (Frisbee) to the area at the main entrance.  Committee looking to buy one set for membership use and possibly more if liked by community. Committee would like to receive feedback.  
· Committee reviewing other possibilities of a dog park and garden.

· Committee looking to add city pole banners.

· Committee has produced (3) brochures that will be available at the lodge:

1. RV Life

2. Mobile Living

3. Building Homes 

· Updating area where Realtor is located. 

1. Adding a desk

2. Uploading TV monitor with information

· What is available for sale

· Testimonials from community

· Updating and printing more visitor guide brochures.

· Updating signage around the area - scheduled for fall 2020.

· Biggest issue from committee:


· Locating pins on property where property starts and end. 

· Currently researching tool to purchase to locate pins.
· Community involvement for FWH:


· Louise Moisan will start attending Chamber of Commerce meetings.

· Committee to recommend to board to become a member of the Lake Hartwell Association within their budget proposal. 

· Jim Hansen current Co-Chair of sales had to step back as Co-Chair but still a committee member. Russ Dukeman volunteered to service as the replacement of the Co-Chair. 

ACC/Roads Committee Report – Jay McClure

· ACC Committee:

· Jay McClure stated that the ACC Committee has budgeted for a pin finder.  Jay explained the tool to help locate setbacks on start and end points. 
· Greg Lohman asked if the tool was like a metal detector.  Jay McClure stated, yes. 

· Activities of request approximately 5 to 8 each week.

· Jay McClure stated a reminder if moving property in/out to contact the office on information for request. 

· Roads Committee:

· Jay McClure stated he had gotten with Greg Sheperd and a couple of other board members along with Kellye Rembert, Board Liaison. Jay McClure stated he has started to identify roads and spots that need repair by priority. 
· Priority is due to the challenge that there is not enough money in the budget or reserves to fix everything. Goal is to present to the board on the July 25th meeting the 1st phase of the identified roads that need repair. 
· TESI damage to roads – Jay McClure stated the board was working to get identified issues repaired by TESI. 

· Keith Dills communicated the area at the top of the hill coming to the lodge was bad. Keith stated he was concerned someone would go over the area.  

        Neighborhood Watch Committee Report – Amanda Belge
· Amanda Belge stated the committee has virtual watch sites.  Amanda stated that each of the RV sections had sites.  These sites are co-chairs that report back within the Neighborhood watch page.  Amanda stated there is not a housing section page and expressed she was trying to get a representative for that area.

· Watch pages are working well on reporting issues and concerns. Amanda Beige stated that with the tornado that happened in April, the sites helped in communicating the issue when the power was out but phones could work. 
· Committee hopes to have a face to face live meeting in August depending on COVID-19 restrictions. 

· Issues within the community:

· Comfort Station issues with people using that are not supposed to. 

· Watch chairs doing a good job keeping eyes open and identifying concerns. 

· Next steps for Committee:

· Would like to work to have co-chairs in every section to help with community issues and concerns. Amanda stated if anyone is willing to be a co-chair from a section to contact her directly. 
Questions from Membership:
1. Gene Neville: Need more frequent updates to the bankruptcy and financial information. 

· Suggestion to address concern: Either President or GM weekly update by BOD with a news release.  

· Beth Patterson stated she had shared some concerns with Greg Sheperd, she had received for updates to the bankruptcy. Beth Patterson stated Greg Sheperd was aware of membership wanting more information. 

· Gene Neville stated that one of the concepts that is misunderstood in the community is that the POA is suing the membership as a whole. Mr. Neville stated that was not the case as he understood it. Mr. Neville stated the membership was brought into the lawsuit so that when the decision is made it will be all inclusive. 

1. Greg Lohman stated that the membership was brought in because the membership are the creditors for the association. Greg Lohman stated that is the reason he believed why membership was brought in because membership pays dues. Greg Lohman stated the Town Hall meeting on July 24th will get better answers to some of the questions. Greg Lohman stated he would get with Greg Sheperd on updates.  Greg Lohman stated that he knew Greg Sheperd was trying to setup a Facebook page for communication.  Greg Lohman stated he would work with the board to see if a weekly communication could be sent out for better clarification to what is happening with the bankruptcy.  
2. Charmaine Revitsky: Would like to know what happened to the 50/50 money that Nicci was collecting before the lodge closed.  Charmaine explained that there was a chart and Nicci collected money every few days.  
· Greg Lohman stated he would have to get back with her on the issue.  Greg stated that he did not know anything about the 50/50 money but the board had received an email on the issue. 

3. Charmaine Revitsky: What criteria will be used to hire a restaurant manager?

· Suggestion to address concern: A manager should not be someone who is proven to lose money and should have a full background check not just the state.

· Greg Lohman stated that the board is starting the process in looking for a manager. Greg Lohman did not think they needed to pull a background check from every state but a federal with current state. 

· Beth Patterson stated that she believes there are job descriptions for every job.   Beth Patterson if the board adopts the job descriptions in doing interviews it will be easy to determine qualifications. 
4. Arthur Belge: Would like to be part of the new bylaws committee. 

· Suggestion to address concern: Many POAs are willing to help and use the best ones as templates. 

· Greg Lohman stated the attorneys had forwarded a state/federal bylaw template that FWH could use in creating the new update. Greg Lohman did not know if FWH would import part of the template or other POA information. Greg Lohman stated he would request discussions on the Bylaw Committee and how it will operate. 
1. Kimberly Clark stated the bylaw committee would be representation of (7) – 2 RVs, 4 housing – one being the committee chair and 1 mobile home. 

2. Amanda Belge asked when the deadline was. 

a. Beth Patterson stated yesterday, July 10, 2020. 

b. Kimberly Clark stated that the deadline was 2 weeks from the last meeting held. 

i. Greg Lohman stated he would submit the application. 

ii. Greg Lohman stated that back in 2009 he had worked in solving the problems that FWH had. Greg Lohman stated that due to restriction issues within the sections it is hard to enforce issues.  Greg Lohman stated that restructuring will make Foxwood Hills one. 

iii. Gene Neville stated that the information communicated and stated at the meeting today a lot of people do not know.  Mr. Neville stated the information needs to be put out to membership.  

5. Deborah Fernando:  Stated she agreed the Bylaws needed to be updated.  Deborah stated once the committee worked on the Bylaws then the members need to have a vote. Deborah stated if members were not allowed to vote she believed there could be a riot. 

· Greg Lohman stated that what the POA submits to the bankruptcy could be denied.  Greg Lohman stated the membership could vote on it but then the court not accept and take parts out and FWH could not do anything about it.  The bankruptcy could say go back and rework. Greg Lohman stated he was going to bring up at the board meeting to possibly have a focus group from each section that reports back to the Bylaws committee on what they want specific to their section noted within the Bylaw update. Greg Lohman said it is his understanding that not all sections would submit change or even want to be part of the update process. 
· Gene Neville stated that he was under the impression the Bylaws had to be all inclusive. Greg Lohman stated yes, that was right that each section would have representation for restrictions from each section not Bylaws. 

· Amanda Belge stated that she also agreed that the Bylaws needed to be voted on by the membership. Amanda stated by allowing the vote would do a lot to amending problems and issues in the community. Amanda stated if everyone has a voice the community would feel better about the Bylaw update. 
· Greg Lohman stated he was not opposed to a vote. Greg Lohman stated the Bylaw was an update to our neighborhood and he believed we should all be able to participate. Greg Lohman said he would bring up to the board and with the attorneys maybe with the annual packet to allow the vote before the Bylaws/restrictions adopted by the court.  
6. Kimberly Clark read concerns/issues she had received to present at meeting:

· 1.  Golf Cart issues.  Continued issues with underage drivers on golf cart and rules not being followed. Greg Lohman stated the rules and enforcement is being added to the agenda at the next board meeting. 

· Keith Dills brought up issues with go-cart/ATV issues continuing. 
· Keith Dills stated he stopped a go-cart the other day with a little girl driving. Keith stated it was probably going around 70 MPH. 

·  Keith Dills asked the question on how to enforce the issues?

· Amanda Belge asked if tickets can be issued. 

· Greg Lohman needed quick response from neighborhood watch to control issues. 

· Keith Dills stated he would like to implement issuing tickets for running stop signs, reckless driving, etc.  
· Gene Neville asked if security did not already have the authority to write tickets. 

· Keith Dills stated, no. Keith stated that the process of writing tickets has not been in force while he has been on security. Keith suggested to give tickets and fee go against the lot. 
· Greg Lohman stated he would bring issue to the board for discussion and follow-up. 

· Kimberly Clark stated that in reviewing the South Carolina law the driver has to be at least 16 years old and licensed to drive. 

· 3. Where are the white plastic folding tables? FWH used to have 25 to 30 tables in storage. Membership money was used to purchase the tables for events. Members were also able to sign the tables/chairs out for personal events. What happened to them?
· Eblasts are becoming a laughing situation where we get one right after the other, missing information, not being dated or correct dates. Need a better job of that within communications. 

· 4. With the Chapter 11, the community would like for the board to come up with a new revision that if someone comes off the board before their time is up that there has to be a special election to replace that person and not just appointed by the board. 
· 5.  Has the mower we purchased even cleaned our roads this year?
· Keith Dills stated yes, that Andy Hill stays on the mower. 

· 6. Information sent out of the office needs to be reviewed. i.e. membership cards, addresses with mistakes.  

· 7.  Last board meeting it was discussed about having a survey for banning fireworks in the RV sections.  Has there been any progress with the survey? Where is the survey it has been (2) weeks?

· Beth Patterson stated questions have been prepared and she is working with Louise Moisan to create with Survey Monkey. Due to FWH not renewing subscription with survey monkey, Louise is investigating a different survey company. 

· 8.  Why are financials not posted on current website?  There is also a spot for the bankruptcy – can we post information from bankruptcy in that area on the website? 

· Greg Lohan stated that this would go to the question from Gene Neville on communication issues with the bankruptcy and maybe this could be an area for communication. 

· Pesticide issue: I have recently been made aware of a disturbing situation.  It appears that the FHPOA has been spraying a pesticide/herbicide in the community that contains 41% glyphosate is the active ingredient in Roundup.  It is also identified as a known carcinogen with numerous cancer lawsuits.  

· Suggestion to address the concern: Appreciate if the FHPOA would discontinue use of dangerous or cancer causing pesticides/herbicides and move towards ones that are safe for people, pets and wildlife.

· Greg Lohman stated he did not know if Roundup was being used in FWH. Greg Lohman stated he would talk to Louise Moisan to see what is being used. 

· Beth Patterson stated she believes the beautification committee recommended the herbicide. 

· Greg Lohman stated back in 2009 – Snapshot was used and it did a good job with the weeds. 

· 9. Why is the agenda for meetings not sent out prior to meetings for members? Could the agenda be sent out 3 or 4 days ahead?
· Greg Lohman stated most of the time the agenda is not finalized until the day/night before the meeting. Greg Lohman stated he would suggest to give a pre-agenda (draft) about 3 days before the meeting with the understanding that items could be changed.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 am. 

Respectfully Submitted,   _____________________________________________________




      Kimberly Clark, Foxwood Hills POA Board of Directors Secretary

Approved by, 

    ____________________________________________________




    Greg Lohman, Foxwood Hills POA Board of Directors Vice-President
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